
Tampa Tiempo 
November, 2015 

A newsletter for members and friends 

of Tampa branch of 

American Association of University 

Women

President’s Message  
Dear Members,  

AH, November is a few days away.  November 

is the month of giving thanks to nature for 

providing a harvest of food to sustain us.  

November is traditional the month we give 

thanks for the indigenous people of the 

Massachusetts Bay colony 

for saving the pilgrims from  

starvation. This is the 

month we gather friends 

and family to celebrate our 

lives hopes and dreams.  November is also the 

month that remind us of the Christmas holidays 

and the time for another special time with 

friends and family.  

 Happy Thanksgiving to you and yours, 

whether you celebrate in Tampa or elsewhere.  . 

.     Irene Bembry,  

President ,Tampa AAUW 

 

 
People &Places Meeting 
There were not many of us, but we had a great 

time and lunch at the new beautiful Ulele 

Restaurant on the Hillsborough River. Sorry we 

missed some of you. 

 

PP December meeting 
Date: Saturday, December 12 at 10:30 AM 

Place: Lee Schmoll’s home,  

2618 S. Dundee Rd. 

 S. of Bay to Bay, W. of West shore 

 

This will be a board meeting 

combined with a holiday cookie 

exchange 

More in December Tiempo but we thought 

maybe many of you would come to our board 

meeting if we bribed you with cookies.  

If you don’t do cookies, come anyway!. 

 

November General Meeting 
 

Date: Saturday, November 21  11:00 AM  

Place Temple Terrace Country Club 

Program Tech Trek Tales. Learn about this special AAUW 

 program for girls to build their interest in science..Shirley  

Reid, Florida state President-elect will present. We will meet 
 Maria,Our local recipient to get her views as well. . 

Menu: Chicken Piccata, Salmon or Pasta Prima Vera (veggie), 

salad, beverage  Pumpkin  Pie. 

Be sure to state your choice on your check.  Bring a friend. 

Price:  $20 Your check is your reservation. 
 It must be made out to AAUW, Tampa Branch 

 and be RECEIVED BY Nov. 15 

 Mail to Joyce Ellsworth,   

11107 North 21st St Tampa, 33612 
 

General meeting In December 
 

Date: Thursday,  December 17, 11 am 

Place: Special Holiday luncheon at the 7 

Temple Terrace Country Club,  

Program:  TBA. 

Price and details in next Tiempo 

 
Verna Gardener’s Memorial Service 
 was last Saturday and we were  appreciative that so 

 many of our members were able to attend the service.  

Member (and minister) Martha Vagener gave a  

beautiful homily. 

 

New member, Carla Carten, Ph D. 
17910 Arbor Greeme Dr. Tampa 33647   

carlarcarten@verizon.net    phone 994-0807 

 

Marge Veenstra’s new Address 

700 S. Harbour Island Blvd. Unit 441 Tampa 33602 

Her phone and email address are the same. 
 

Let Us Give Thanks for our Many 
Blessings 
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